Quintana's Missionaries To Arizona

April-May-June 2023

Luther A. Quintana P.O. Box 464 Vernon Az.85940

Dear Pastor and Friends

Greetings everyone in the name of Christ. I do hope you and your church family are doing well. As you know each of us have our challenges everyday in our lives. Mine seems to be in my health. Since our last letter I have had 1 ear and 2 hand surgeries. The pain has been terrible. The doctors think it will all subside sooner than later. I also have been to a brain Neurologist, I have been through more brain tests. At this point I'm just waiting to hear back. They are recommending that I go to a Neuromuscular Research Center. I know everything is in God's hand. Since the 3 spine surgèries, and hand surgeries, no one knows why I still have issues with my hands and arms. They contract back and forth without notice, when this happens it is extremely painful. If you would just keep praying God's will through it all.

I am rejoicing that a couple of weeks ago a young 14 year old got saved. He has attended church for a couple of years, I knew it has been a burden on his family because he had not been saved. Then a couple weeks later I opened the doors of the church and Charles and three other adults came forward to join the church through baptism. The Stevens couple are the ones who got saved during the winter. So it is so exciting to see them grow in Christ. Please keep our church in prayer so many people have sickness and discouragement through their lives. In May Sandy and I flew back to South Carolina to Greenville, where I received a special honor from Tabernacle Baptist College. It has been 35 years since I graduated.

Also in mid June my mother-law passed away. We flew back to North Carolina and did the service. Please continue to pray for their family. We have another precious elderly family that really needs your prayers. In the last 4 years they have lost all 4 of their children. I've never seen anything like this in all my days in the ministry. They each had Muscular Dystrophy; it did not affect them till later in life. One of the sons passed from complications of Covid, but each one had the disease in their genes.

Sandy is now busy with the garden. Phoenix, our grandson who lives with us, is doing odd jobs, staying good and busy and being a 13 year old. He is a blessing to me and his memaw. Please continue to pray for our kids and grandchildren. Thank you for your faithful financial and prayerful support. One day heaven will reveal the fruits of labor. May we continue to see God's hand moving in our lives till He comes again.

In Christ The Quintana's